DPS003

From: Hilda Clements

Sent: 03 January 2019 08:43

To:

Cc:

Subject: Fw: Local Development Plan 2030: Draft Plan Strategy - Statutory Consultation - DE
Response

Anne,

Please see below and record along with the previous response submitted by DE.
Thanks,

Hilda

From: Marshall, Fiona |

Sent: 18 December 2018 14:31

To: Hilda Clements

Cc: Major Capital Implementation Team

Subject: RE: Local Development Plan 2030: Draft Plan Strategy - Statutory Consultation - DE Response

CAUTION: This message originates from outside our organisation. Consider carefully whether you should click on any links, open
any attachments or reply. If in doubt, forward to helpdesk@fermanaghomagh.com

Dear Hilda

Thank you for your email; the Investment & Infrastructure Directorate in DE are content with the Plan and have no
further comment to make at this time.

| trust this is helpful.

Fiona

From: Hilda Clements [
Sent: 04 December 2018 4:22 PM

To: Marshall, Fiona [

Subject: Re: Local Development Plan 2030: Draft Plan Strategy - Statutory Consultation - DE Response
Dear Fiona,

Thank you for the response. Whilst the information supplied is helpful in relation to future building
projects, it does not provide us with the Department of Education’'s views on the contents of the
Local Development Plan 2030: Draft Plan Strategy which was the purpose of the statutory
consultation. Or perhaps there is a separate response being provided by another section within
the Department?

Regards,



Hilda Clements

Principal Planner

Fermanagh and Omagh District Council
Planning Department

16 High Street

Omagh

BT78 1BQ

7% 0300 303 1777

From: Black, Desiree NN -

Sent: 03 December 2018 10:48

To: Development Plan <developmentplan@fermanaghomagh.com>

Subject: Local Development Plan 2030: Draft Plan Strategy - Statutory Consultation - DE
Response

CAUTION: This message originates from outside our organisation. Consider carefully whether you should click on any
links, open any attachments or reply. If in doubt, forward to helpdesk@fermanaghomagh.com

Please find attached response from the Department of Education.
Thank you.

Desiree Black
Major Capital Implementation Team
DE

DISCLAIMER Fermanagh and Omagh District Council W: www.fermanaghomagh.com T: 0300
303 1777 E: info@fermanaghomagh.com This electronic message contains information from
Fermanagh and Omagh District Council which may be privileged or confidential. The information
Is intended to be for the sole use of the individual(s) or entity named above. If you are not the
intended recipient be aware that any disclosure, copying, distribution or use of the contents of this
information is prohibited. If you have received this electronic message in error, please notify us by
telephone or email (to the number or email address above) immediately.




Department of
@ Education
www.education-ni.gov.uk

Rathgael House
43 Balloo Road

Rathgill
BANGOR
omagh.com
developmentplan@fermanagh a B8T19 7PR

3 December 2018

Ms Hilda Clements
Principal Planning Officer

Dear Ms Clements

LOCAL DEVELOPMENT PLAN 2030: DRAFT PLAN STRATEGY - STATUTORY
CONSULTATION

| refer to your e-mail of 25 October regarding the above plan.

: 15
The Department of Education has several new build, School Enhancement and
Fresh Start projects in the Fermanagh & Omagh District Council area.

In 2012 the following new build project was announced to advance in planning:-

Enniskillen Model Primary School — 14 class base Primary School and 2
speech and language provision classrocoms.

In 2013 the following new build projects were announced to advance in planning:-
Devenish college/Lisnaskea College — 850 controlled post primary school;

Enniskillen Royal Grammar School — an amalgamation of Portora Roya!l and
Enniskillen Collegiate — 900 pupil voluntary grammar school;

Gaelscoil na gCrann — 7 class base Irish Medium primary school and single
nursery unit.

In 2013 two schools were approved under the first call of the School Enhancement
Programme:-

St Michael's Grammar School — pavilion and 3G pitch on school's playing.
fields;

Erne Integrated College — new sports hall, learning support, sixth form and
refurbishment.




In 2016 the following project was announced to advance in planning under the Fresh
Start Initiative:-

Enniskillen Integrated Primary School — 7 classbase extension.

In 2018 the following project was announced to advance in planning under the
second call of the School Enhancement Programme:-

St Kevin's College — a 2 storey extension with associated link to the existing
school building.

| hope this response is helpful.

Yours sincerely

FIONA MARSHALL - G
Head of Major Capital Implementation Team

E-mail: I

Tel: 028 9127 7607



